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From the Desk of the First Selectman,

August is upon us and we are already getting ready to end summer and start falll My goodness what a quick summer it
has been, and a hot one at that!

Letbds talk a bit about the Budget at |l arge. There have
tees including but not limited to the Board of Selectmen, Board of Education, Board of Finance, Informational hearings, Speci al meetings on

een

budget issues, and Town meetings all to talk about bot hdahddhebudgete ajr 6 s

we will be voting on during August. A couple of meetings included executive sessions to flesh out legal and personnel concerns relative to
actions taken on budget overages.

As you know the school was over budget for FY 17/18 in the amount of $835,000 however (good news here) for FY 18/19 the school was un-
der budget by $50,000. In addition, the operating townside is under budget and we are over in what was anticipated to be rece ived in reve-
nue. We will be decreasing our negative fund balance by around $305,000.

The Town will be voting on a budget that is decreased by $80,000 with the mill rate remaining at 34.75 (a 1.5 mill increase f rom last year).
This was incorporated into the tax bills that went out in July.

The Town is receiving funds from the MARB which will assist us in paying off the overage in school bills from FY 17/18. We wi |l receive
$500,000 in August and will have another $400,000 in abeyance should it be necessary to assist us in cash flow. This is a loa n that will be
paid after we stabilize our fund balance. We have already paid off almost $400,000 of the overage from FY17/18 the funds from MARB will
pay off all back bills from the school overage. The Town is required to pay off these old bills from the school. The Town is wor king to hold
those accountable for these overages through legal measures.

Another positive piece of news is that we are preparing documents to sell/lease two pieces of the old papermill property for approximately
$360,000 to two interested parties. These pieces include approximately 56 acres leaving us with more than 350 acres available to market.
This sale/lease will bring in approximately 125 jobs, tax revenue and incorporate $360,000 in additional unanticipated revenu e for FY
19/20.

The Board of Education has been working to address the past overages and still bring back programs for children. They monitor edthe FY
18/19 budget allowing it to come in under budget as often happened in the past. As a matter of fact, out of the last twelve y ears only twice
was the school budget over expended. They have collaborated with the Town to return the library to a functioning well stocked pleasant envi-
ronment (this is being paid for by the operating town budget). The public works crew will be installing a new piece of equipm  ent in the school
playground, there wild!l be fAzen denso established in t heldtslelpbudd t
these out see the Board of Education website), white boards have been donated and the town will assist in getting them wired, the resident
trooper will be conducting a DARE program for 5 t and 6t grade (this is being paid for by the operating town budget), a professor from
UCONN will help out with a STEM program, and grants are being applied for to bring in after school programs. Phew, thereiss 0 much go-
ing on! Special thanks to the Board of Education for working together with the Town to figure this all out!

In addition to the above work the Townds grant writer hasn spseem capi-w
tal project. This is funded by a state grant and bonded dollars. It is incorporated into the budget. Hopefully this goes out  to bid soon. In addi-
tion, there are computers and other electronic equipment for the school in the bonded projects in the budget.

There are two roads of the five remaining necessary to be completed roads in this budget along with public safety equipment f or the fire de-
partment, a generator for the transfer station, a boiler for the grist mill, a purchase of property adjoining the Baltic Mill site and a minor
start on repairs necessary for the Hanover Dam.

There will be more good news coming soon which will be in future Our Town articles | leave you with a little snippet of only  the facts! In
2007/2008 the budget for the operating side of the town was $2,003,055 and in this 2019/2020 budget it is $2,012,986 an incre  asein 12
years of $9,931. The school side of the budget was $5,731,635 in the 2007/2008 budget and in this budget is $6,525,766 for todays budget an
increase of $794,131. We continue to work to bring in a fiscally responsible budget.

This budget includes many hard decisions most of them unpopular. It pays all bills and moves us in the direction of a positiv e fund balance.
As always thanks for your support | am looking under every stone to address this situation.
Cathy

First Selectman
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Sprague Democratic Town Co ‘ UpdTQ\{VlgMEETINGon
\_" % revised Budget
R/Ij)ndf:ly, Jul)i ?69 281

Connecticut Gener al Statut Town
Commi ttees meet durlng23hteoweek of
endorse candidates for the upcoming NovemMer EI ec-

tion. We hope you wil!/l be as exSﬁrbg}u@S’eni@r%en‘ﬂé? are with |

candi dates we endor se. We wi | epo to you in the
next Our Town. W|IIbeadjournedtoreferendum

Comments welcome
The Sprague DTC continues to encourag\/%teresidents t o
register and vot e.

Budget R ferendu
We hope you are enjoying everythin 3 %1 Town offers

this summer for example, the paTUQSQ@y’AU&Uﬁt@291r9eserve,
movies, concerts at River Park, rigamggpghpwn the

Shetucket River and Library Events eéc..
Sprague Senior Center

Claire Glaude, DTC Secretary
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Summer Meals will bl e
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http://www.ctsprague.org/

